
Local Government Act 1972

I Hereby Give You Notice that an Ordinary Meeting of the Durham County 
Council will be held in the Council Chamber, County Hall, Durham on 
Wednesday 21 September 2016 at 10.00 a.m. to transact the following 
business:-

1. To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on 20 July 2016  
(Pages 1 - 10)

2. To receive any declarations of interest from Members  

3. Chairman's Announcements  

4. Leader's Report  

5. Questions from Area Action Partnerships  

6. Questions from the Public  

7. Petitions  

8. Report from the Cabinet  (Pages 11 - 24)

9. Treasury Management Outturn 2015/16 - Report of Interim 
Corporate Director, Resources  (Pages 25 - 34)

10. County Durham Housing Group Board - Operations Committee - 
Joint Report of Corporate Director, Regeneration and Local 
Services and Head of Legal and Democratic Services  (Pages 
35 - 40)

11. Pelton Fell Community Governance Review - Final 
Recommendations - Report of Head of Legal and Democratic 
Services  (Pages 41 - 50)

12. Annual Report of the Standards Committee 2015/2016 - Report 
of Head of Legal and Democratic Services  (Pages 51 - 58)



13. Local Government Standards - Reappointment of Independent 
Persons  - Report of Head of Legal and Democratic Services  
(Pages 59 - 62)

14. Motions on Notice  

Cllr R Crute to Move

Durham County Council believes that issues relating to events at 
the picketing of Orgreave on 18 June 1984 are of both local and 
national importance.

In Durham, miners and their families were adversely affected by 
the events of that day in terms of wrongful arrest, false 
imprisonment, ill-health, family breakdown and termination of 
employment and as a direct result of policing tactics at 
Orgreave. A full investigation into the military style policing used 
on that day is long overdue and only a full public inquiry can fully 
investigate this.

Durham County Council therefore calls on the Home Secretary 
to order a full public inquiry into the deployment and actions of 
the police on 18 June 1984, and to hold meaningful discussions 
with the Orgreave Truth and Justice Campaign, The NUM and 
concerned MPs.

Cllr O Gunn to Move

Durham County Council deplores the Government’s plans to cut 
£170m to the funding of community pharmacies which could 
result in the closure of 3,000 pharmacies. This Council believes 
that local pharmacies are a community hub, a source of healthy 
living advice, a setting for a range of National Health services 
and a valuable partner for GP and A&E services which are 
already under pressure.

Moreover, such closures will undoubtedly have a social and 
economic impact upon our communities in County Durham.

This Council therefore calls on the Government to maintain a 
fully funded pharmacy service in order to secure this vital local 
health resource.

15. Questions from Members  

And pursuant to the provisions of the above-named act, I Hereby Summon You 
to attend the said meeting

Dated this 13th day of September 2016



Colette Longbottom
Head of Legal and Democratic Services

To: All Members of the County Council


